
Report of the Shirley/Papanui Community Board to the Council meeting of 2 March 2006 

7. NORTH PAPANUI TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT REVIEW  
 
 The Board was in receipt of the outcomes of a study into the traffic management issues in a section of 

North Papanui, in particular the area around Nyoli Street and Vagues Road. 
 
 The Board’s approval was sought to carry out consultation concerning the installation of two hour 

parking within the study area.  Threshold treatments were also proposed, one being of low ranking 
(Nyoli/Vagues) and the other ranked higher (Main North Road/Vagues). 

 
 The Board resolved: 
 
 1.  That consultation with affected stakeholders be carried out concerning the possible installation 

of the two hour parking restrictions on the side of Sawyers Arms Road (east of the railway), 
Nyoli Street and Sawtell Place. 

 
 2. That the balance of the North Papanui Traffic Management Review be further considered at an 

early Board seminar before further consultation occurs with the wider community. 
 
 


